
Division Advisory No. 014, s. 2025 
August 28, 2025 

In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013,       
this advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001      

but only for the information of DepEd officials, 
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public. 

(Visit www.depedsaragani.com)  

15TH TAM-AWAN INTERNATIONAL ARTS FESTIVAL 

In reference to the attached letter of Mr. Jordan Mang Osan, President – 
Chanum Foundation Incorporated on thier Invitation to 15th Tam-awan 
International Arts Festival on October 10 – 12, 2025 at Baguio City.  

The participation of the identified teachers in this undertaking is subject to 
the non-disruption-of-classes policy stipulated in DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005, 
entitled Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring 
Compliance Therewith. Concerned School Heads must ensure that all classes of the 
teacher-participants are prorated and/or handled by the available teachers. 

Transportation and other expenses relative to this activity shall be borne by 
the local funds, subject to their availability, and /or by the personal funds of the 
participants, whichever is applicable. 

For inquiries, contact 

EDWARD RYAN F. GULAM 
Education Program Supervisor 
Curriculum Implementation Division 
DepEd – Schools Division Office, Capitol Compound 
Maribulan, Alabel Sarangani Province  
Mobile phone number: 0912-4715-150 

Encl.: As stated 
Ref.: As stated 
JBA/CID/DA – 15th tam-awan international arts festival 
0000/August 28, 2025

http://www.depedsaragani.com/
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